
A Message from Pastor Breum

“Because of the Lord’s great love we are not consumed, for his 
compassions never fail. They are new every morning; great is your 
faithfulness.” Lamentations 3:22-23 (NIV)

Dear Friends
Our God is so faithful!  I often find myself turning to the promises in 
Scripture about God’s faithfulness when everything around seems 
fickle and temporary.  It is so easy to feel overwhelmed and become 
consumed by everything that happens in this world.  But God 
promises that his great love, compassion and mercy for us never fail.  
No matter what we face today, no matter what trials and troubles 
we may go through tomorrow, God’s is faithful and the mercy and 
compassion he showers upon us are new every morning.  What a 
great comfort and assurance that is.

God’s promises are especially reassuring as I look at Trinity’s continued 
financial struggles.  It is easy for me and for the Congregation Council 
to be consumed by the financial worries of this congregation.  But 
even in our finances, I know that God is faithful.  I invite each of you 
to prayerfully consider if God is calling you to be a vehicle of his 
faithfulness in providing for Trinity’s needs and then faithfully respond 
to his call. 

Thank you for your past and continued faithfulness in providing the 
time, talents and treasure that Trinity needs to thrive as we “Know 
Jesus and Share His Love.”

Yours In Christ,

Pastor Janet Breum
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Submissions/Deadlines:

Trumpet Articles
Articles for THE TRUMPET must be submitted 
either as a hard copy to the church office, or 
electronically to Peterson_Shaw@att.net by 
the 5th of the previous month.

Sunday Bulletin Announcements
Items for the Sunday Announcement Bulletin 
must be submitted to the church office or 
electronically to trinityonthehiill@sbcglobal.
net by Wednesday afternoon. This will allow 
enough time to prepare and print the Bulletins 
before our wonderful volunteers come in on 
Friday. 

President: (Support Team)
Dennis Meyer (712) 249-2355 
 email: pastord1949@gmail.com
Vice President: (Outreach and Care)
George Steinberg (312) 502-6127 
       email: george@intelli-building.com 
Secretary: (Support Team)
Lynette Rodriguez (847) 309-1657 
 email: �nertouch.lynette@gmail.com
Treasurer:  (Support Team)
Bill Rayner (847) 508-5110
 email: billrayner1@comcast.net
Pastor:  (Youth & Family)
Janet Breum (847) 546-2109
 email: revsbreum@comcast.net
Congregational Life Ministry:
Steve Witt  (224) 558-4295
 email: switt5@netscape.net
Outreach and Care Ministry:
Ian Griffith (224) 343-1315
 email: iangriffith@me.com
Terry Miller (847) 629-5846 
 email: JMT66.1@att.net 
Support Ministry Team: 
Kirk Johnson (847) 528-3206  
         email: johnsonserector@gmail.com
Doug Lawson (847) 875-7681
 email: dwestl12@msn.com
Sue Lindner (847) 909-1053
 email: slindner_d118@yahoo.com
Youth and Family Ministry:
Angel Schnur (847) 975-5570
 email: nichol515@ameritech.net
Jean Whiteley (847) 714-3410
 email: jean.whiteley@comcast.net

Congregation Council

Carrie Breum to speak at Trinity!
Sunday, August 20, 2017 at 9:15 a.m. 
Trinity’s Congregation Council has invited Carrie Breum to come 
and talk about her work in Eastern Asia. Carrie has lived in Eastern 
Asia the past three years as an English teacher sharing the Father’s 
love with her students. You are invited to come hear about Carrie’s 
work in Eastern Asia on Sunday, August 20, 2017 at 9:15 a.m. in the 
sanctuary. All ages are welcome!
For more information contact Pastor Janet Breum at 
revsbreum@comcast.net 

Blessing of the Backpacks
Sunday, August 20 at 10:30 a.m.
On Sunday, August 20, 2017, we will be holding our annual Blessing 
of the Backpacks at both worship services, 8:00  and 10:30 a.m.  
Students, teachers and school support staff are invited to come 
and receive a blessing as they begin a new school year. A colorful 
clip-on key chain will be given to each participant as a gift.  Invite 
your friends, neighbors and family members to come and receive a 
blessing on their school year!  

For more information contact Pastor Janet Breum at 
revsbreum@comcast.net  

Congregational Meeting 
August 6, 2017 at 9:00 a.m.

Topic: Potential Sale of a Portion of Trinity’s 
Property 

The meeting topic will be the potential sale of a 

portion of Trinity property.  The Congregation will 

be asked to approve entering into an agreement 

with Remax Synergy, Managing Broker, George 

Zoellick, for the exclusive right to market and sell 

parcel 040 (~2 acres) and to allow the Congregation 

Council to negotiate this sale.
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Message from the Council President
I am devoting my message here to interpreting some information shared at our “mid-year Trinity Report, held 
on Sunday, July 16, 2017.  The big picture is complicated so let me attempt to be helpful.

Trinity’s total General Fund income from all sources for January through June, was $163,561.89.  Our total 
outflow of dollars for the same period, was $161,105.98.  Great, you might say--we took in $2,455.91 more 
than we spent in 6 months! What isn’t shown in these numbers, is that Trinity received three large special gifts 
totaling $25,000 of the $163,561.89. What’s the problem with that--nothing at all! But can we expect another 
$25,000 in special gifts to help us make our budget for the remaining 6 months of 2017? God provided for us 
so far!  Maybe God will continue to provide special gifts to keep us operating at our current level. But what if 
that doesn’t happen?

In the absence of more large, unexpected gifts to Trinity between now and December 31, either we will have 
to cut expenses, which would be difficult, or we will need more people giving offerings, the same people 
giving more in offerings, or other sources of income to achieve our budget.  Your Council is working on all 
three of those options: on outreach and evangelism to attract people to become a part of our Trinity family, 
encouraging those currently involved to be as generous as possible and as regular as possible in their giving, 
and also looking to outside sources of income, such as grants to make up the difference. We are already 
“borrowing” from Designated Funds to keep on top of things financially. But our Designated Funds are 
limited …, and needed to fund items like the air conditioner for our office wing, which we have recently been 
informed is no longer repairable–the next time it fails, it’s done (with a replacement cost of about $15,000)!

For more than 75 years, God has provided for Trinity. We, the members and friends of this congregation, also 
need to do our part to keep Trinity financially sound. We encourage you to: give as generously as you are able; 
invite others to partner with us in Trinity’s exciting mission; share your thoughts and ideas with your elected 
leaders;  pray for Trinity and its valuable ministries that God will guide and show us the way into the future he 
has planned for Trinity, and to do whatever and all you can, to address the concerns expressed in this letter. 

In the Name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit.  Amen!

Dennis Meyer,Council President

Pastoral Acts 
Baptism: Sunday, July 9, 2017:  Olivia Anne Redman, born September 7, 2016 
Parents: Caryn and Jeremy Redman	 Sponsors: Mike Gehrke and Kim Kitahata

Funeral:  God’s peace and comfort to the family of Robert Ruppenthal, who fell asleep in Christ July 
10, 2017. A service followed by a luncheon was held at Trinity on Monday, July 17.
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Rally Day Celebration 
Sunday, September 10, 11:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.
New this year  is a bigger, more festive Rally Day celebration!  Rally 
Day is the traditional kick-off for Sunday school and we couldn’t 
think of a better reason to have a big Trinity fellowship event for the 
entire congregation, coupled with a community outreach event!  
Yes, please help us spread the word that you do not need to be a 
member of Trinity to attend.  This is a party for all God’s people!  Let’s 
get the children excited!  

The event is free and includes a potluck meal with hot dogs on the grill and lemonade.   Soda and bottled water 
will be available for purchase.  There will be games and a bounce house for the children as well as some bag sets 
to challenge the adults.  Add a little music to the day and everyone is sure to have a good time!

And, back by popular demand, is the PIE AUCTION!  Please watch for instructions on how you can enter your 
favorite pie for judging.  Or, if eating pie is more your talent, bring a little extra spending money to bid on a pie.   
The money raised from the pie auction will help to support Trinity’s Sunday school program.

Trinity Launches Grant Fundraising Team
Thanks be to God!  Trinity’s first grant was submitted on July 5, 2017 to the Meijer store in Round Lake Beach.  
We asked them for the donation of hot dogs, buns and chips for our Rally Day festival on September 12, 2017.  
Grants are being written to other local grocery providers for additional Rally Day needs.   Mark your calendars!  

The first grant proposal in support of the church structure is underway.  The process starts with research to 
identify possible grant-funding providers which match the project or ministry.  Next the funding source is 
investigated to learn about their history, qualifications, financials and application process.  This information 
is summarized in a report to our Congregation Council who decides if the Grant/Fundraising Team should 
proceed with the proposal.  Lots of data about Trinity and our community and the project or ministry is 
gathered and written into a narrative proposal, which along with the application are reviewed by Council for 
approval.   Every grant proposal, big or small, is prayed over by Pastor Janet Breum and Jane Gemein before it 
is sent.  

How can you help?
•	 Pray for the efforts of this congregation and for God’s blessings and guidance.  “WE ARE ALIVE”!
•	 Join us!  Do you like libraries?  How about a road trip to the Evanston Main Public Library for researching 

the grant-funding source databases (I’ll do the driving)?  Have a talent for reading a document and 
spotting that one comma everyone missed?  Can you edit a video or make your own?  Contact Jane 
Gemein at jmgemein@yahoo.com or 773-960-6453.

•	 Do you have an idea for a new ministry or for a project in an established ministry that could grow with 
additional funding?  See the Council member leading that Action Team (listed in The Trumpet).

•	 Come to a Council meeting every third Tuesday of the month at 7:00 p.m.  Hear and see what is happening 
at OUR church.  

•	 Get involved.  After listening to our issues at a Council meeting, I stood up at the end and said, “I think I can 
help you with that”.  Come to a meeting.  Contact a Council member after church on Sunday.  Stand up!

•	 Every journey begins with a first step.  Lord, lead us
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The Trumpet, Trinity’s Newsletter Looks at Changes
We hope you enjoy reading The Trumpet, which has been published since 1951.  The purpose of the 
newsletter is to provide information on Trinity’s ministries and events, to keep you informed and encourage 
your interests.  Copies of the newsletter are available in the narthex, through Trinity’s website www.
trinityonthehill.org and a link on the Mid-week Announcement email.  

Trinity is looking for ways to ensure that the newsletter is available to visitors, the homebound, and those 
with and without electronic access.  We also want to keep it relevant, save on cost, and reduce the work 
involved.  As a start, after this August edition, there will be six issues published a year instead of the monthly 
(12) editions--September/October, November/December editions, and so on.  Also, we will be looking at 
efficiencies first, which may affect the look and distribution, etc., then content, and may also do a survey. 

The Trumpet staff is looking for volunteers to prepare, write, design, lay out, and proofread. Some templates 
have been created, and training would be provided where needed.  However, there are unknown factors to 
be addressed once interest is established.  (See details below.)

The newsletter staff basically consists now of 3 people—the Editor, Janet Peterson, and 2 people who 
alternately put copy in an appealing and easily readable format.  Articles about church activities related 
to the mission and ministries of Trinity are provided to the Editor by the Pastor, Council, and Action Team 
members, who then compiles, edits, and provides an orderly document to the layout person. Proofreading is 
done more than once for various reasons. Printing and preparation for mailing is done in-house.

The newsletter is generally sent bulk mail to over 200 people, the minimum required for a permit to do so at 
a lower postage rate.  When it is received at your house depends on multiple factors, some under our control 
and some controlled by the postal system. As with first class mail, you can get it in a day or two, or a week or 
more.
Volunteers, suggestions, and thoughts are always welcome.  Contact Janet Peterson, Editor at 
847-587-1459, Peterson_Shaw@att.net

Join The Trumpet Layout Team
Here is what the job involves:  
Skills: Work with the editor of The Trumpet about 3 times a year using any word processing or layout 
program such as Publisher, InDesign, Word, etc.   
Time:  You would join  two other people (Steve Witt and Rose Anne Hoekstra) who trade off doing the layout every 
other month. If we add one or two more volunteers, each person would be asked to do the layout 3 or 4 times a year. 

Text will be provided to you to cut and paste from Word.

Templates have been developed to get you started in Word, Publisher, and Serif PagePlus).  We can provide you with 
a previous edition in InDesign or Adobe Illustrator to use as a template  if you are using one of those programs. 
Graphics such as Church and Ministry logos and other graphics will be shared.
Contact: Rose Anne Hoekstra,  (847)740-9244 or iwnaper@aol.com 
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Mark the following dates on your calendar:

Although we haven’t finalized our Brunch plans for 
the remainder of the year, note the following dates on 
your calendar.  We meet 10:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. every 
third Saturday. 

Aug.  19,  .Sept. 16,  Oct. 21,  Nov. 18,  Dec. 16

Check Trinity’s Welcome Desk and/or COOL table 
in the narthex, as well as  www.coolministries.org 
for additional information. 

Food-of-the-month: Pasta and rice

Volunteer Opportunities 
The food pantry is in need of able-bodied 
volunteers to work a 4-hour shift daily Monday 
– Friday from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  Please call 
Gayle at (847) 662-1230 if you can work one or all 
of these days. Volunteers will help distribute food 
to pantry visitors at the front counter or great 
customers and do data entry in computer tracking 
system. Must be able to lift 20 pounds. Thanks for 
helping COOL to Feed the Hungry!

Coming in the fall:
Thursday,  September 21, 2017 - Portillo’s dining-
out event. Location: 6102 W. Grand Ave. 5:00 – 
8:00 p.m.

Saturday, November 25, 2017 - COOL 5/10 K 
Run Walk: Location: St. Mary’s Forest Preserve 
Libertyville

If you have a special prayer request, please contact 
our Prayer Chain by calling the church office (847-
546-2109)

World of Widows (W.O.W)
Here are the planned activities for the rest of 2017. 
Contact Cindy Massheimer (815) 385-2670 or 
Linda Schoensiegel (224) 456-2430, for information.

August  8:   Local play or concert

September 12:  Regular 10:00 a.m. meeting in 
Trinity’s parlor

October10:   Second trip to Apple Hollar in Wisconsin.  
Enjoy their beautiful  grounds, have a tasty lunch, and 
purchase apples, apple butter and other items in their  
bakery and store.

November14:  Regular 10:00 a.m. meeting in 
Trinity’s parlor

December12 	Third annual lunch at The Plum Garden 
Restaurant in McHenry

L.O.V. Notes Card Ministry (New!)
There is a new addition to the narthex behind the 
Welcome Desk, next to COOL corner. Notice the 
beautiful hand-painted mailbox (thank you Shaila 
Johnson!) which has a starring role in Trinity’s newest 
ministry, L.O.V. Notes.

L.O.V. Notes, is the brainchild of members of L.O.V. 
(Ladies of Value), a women’s ministry which meets at 
Trinity for brunch, devotions, study and fellowship 
on the third Saturday of the month. The idea behind  
L.O.V. Notes Ministry is to provide greeting cards, 
a directory of addresses of Trinity members, and a 
suggested list of members who are shut-ins, ill, or 
hospitalized that can be written, addressed and left in 
the mailbox to be stamped and mailed by members of 
the Card Ministry.  What could be easier!? The purpose 
of L.O.V. Notes is to let a member know that we miss 
and care about them when they are absent from 
church. There will also be Birthday cards if you want to 
send Birthday greetings.  

Complete instructions are provided with the cards, so 
all you have to do is stop by the L.O.V. table, select a 
card, write a message, address the envelope and place 
it in the mailbox. A suggested $1.00 per card donation 
can be placed in the donation box.

Questions or comments, see Pastor Janet, Gail Harrop, 
Judy Perryman, Cathy Paydon or Sam Wagner. We’d 
love to have your feedback.
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Outreach and Care Needs Help!
Do you have skills? Of course you do. Can you lend us 30-90 minutes once a month?  If you are so moved and would like 
to know more about how and where we need help, please contact Ian Griffith in person, via phone/text at (224)343-
1315 or via email at ianhgriffith@me.com

No experience is necessary for these positions other than a willingness to help your congregation. Positions include:
•	 Visitor Tracking (it sounds exotic) actually you do not need to be a hunter, or have a license (well actually you do--

more on that later) but you do need to be a gatherer/collector, and an ability to share information on who is visiting 
us each week. You would communicate with our church secretary, Rachel Emken, and the Outreach/Evangelism 
Team leader, and use a pre-formatted Microsoft Excel spreadsheet to collect, manage, and share the data. Sounds 
like a lot of work-- it isn’t, but it is a very important role to our growth as a church. Skills and tools required: your 
PC, Microsoft Excel (or compatible (and knowledge of how to use it), email,  phone, availability to communicate 
with Rachel and the Team, and a willingness to help your congregation by making sure visitors are acknowledged 
and properly followed up with on a consistent basis. This will take 30 minutes a week for the first 22 months and 
then should drop to 30-45 minutes per month with experience. Also a heart for God and his people would be very 
helpful.

•	 Liaison to several of the Trinity Action Teams that we serve: Member Care, the Prayer Chain, Community/Group 
Outreach, and Adopt-A-Highway.  You can look at this as an opportunity to learn what these groups offer and to 
help (not manage or direct) the Action Team leaders. Some might take 30 seconds per week to check in with while 
others might take 15-30 minutes now and then if they are having an event or need some help. Skills and tools 
required: Some free time (days, weeknights, or possibly some weekends), good communication skills, and a heart 
for God and his people.

2018 Entertainment Book Order Form
Thank you for purchasing the Entertainment Book for Trinity’s Fundraiser. The books will be available for 
pickup at the Welcome Desk  in August. 

Buyer’s Name_____________________________________________________________________________________________

Address _________________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone_________________________________________________ Email______________________________________________

Quantity_____________________________________  Amount Paid @ $25.00 each_____________________________________ 

Please make checks payable to Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church. Write “Entertainment Book” on the memo line and enclose 
it  with the order form.  Contact the church office with questions. (847) 546-2109.

Entertainment Book 2018
Trinity has signed up again this year to participate in the Entertainment Book (EB) Fundraising Program. We hope 
everyone has been taking advantage of the savings in the 2017 Book, good until December.

EB offers coupons for discounts on meals, car rentals, airfares, grocery stores, theaters, etc. which can save much more 
than the $25 purchase price for the Chicago North Book. Of course, Trinity also benefits by receiving 50% on each 
book sold, to support our programs and ministries. 

The 2018 EB can be purchased and picked up sometime in August.  We would appreciate knowing how many books 
you will need. This is particularly important if you want books from another city, which cost more than the Chicago 
North edition.  Please check at the Welcome Desk for a sign-up sheet and prices, or contact me at jdoninger@
sbcglobal.net   A 2018 EB order form is included in this newsletter.  Look for more information in church bulletins, etc. 
when the Books arrive.

Joe Doninger, Entertainment Book Team Coordinator
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Trinity’s Bible Studies
Missing Links Men’s Ministry 
Saturdays, 6:30 – 8:00 a.m., Breakfast/Bible Study - Fellowship Hall
For the month of August through the end of October, we return to the latest installment from Bible scholar 
Ray Vander Laan, as well as some of what we would consider his “best lessons.”  Watch a Bible study filmed in 
and around the Holy Land--places that make the Bible come to life, and learn how God’s unfolding plan of 
salvation was fulfilled in Christ.  You can always join us at 7:00 a.m. if you would like to skip breakfast and the 
fellowship portion. 

Sunday 9:15 a.m. Bible Study - Library
Ages: Teen to Adults
This past year we have been blessed using O.S. Hawkins’s study guides. These interactive studies are 
read and discussed each week so drop in and participate at any time. No advance reading, purchase, or 
attendance at a previous session is required. We have lively discussions on how God’s word is heard and 
applied while sharing insights and learning from, and alongside, other members. As we enter our second 
year using these guides, prayerfully consider joining us for an hour one Sunday to see what we are learning.

Wednesdays, Evening Bible Study 7:15 p.m.  

Thursdays, 10:00 a.m., Good Tidings Bible Study

Sunday  School
The Sunday school packed food at FMSC on Saturday July 29, 2017.  We  
followed the packing event with sundaes at Culvers-DELISH.  What a 
great way to spend an afternoon.  You should definitely plan to join us 
at our next packing event, you never know what we have in store for 
you!

Mark your calendars for Rally Day, coming September 10.  We are 
planning a family fun afternoon from 11:45 a.m. to 3:00 p.m..  We will 
have hot dogs, chips and potluck salads.  There will be a pie contest 
and auction, games and prizes and a bounce house.  Look for sign-up sheets in the narthex this month if you 
are planning to join us and want to bring a salad; OR perhaps baking a pie is your thing.  Sign up to bring two 
(of the same) pies; one for the pie contest and one for the auction.  All monies raised will go to support the 
Sunday school ministry.  We hope you will join us!

Sunday school begins with the first official class Sunday, September 17,  at 9:15 a.m.  There will be registration 
forms at Rally Day on the September 10.  But, if you forget in all the family fun to submit your form, we will 
have extras ready on the first day of class.  We can’t wait to see you!

Watch your email for weekly updates, Trinity’s Facebook page for special events or announcements and, of 
course, The Trumpet for information.

Vacation Bible School
The VBS team would like to shout out a big thank you to all our volunteers (42 youth and adults) for making 
VBS week such a success! AND thank you to our Trinity congregation for all your prayers and generous 
support.
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High School Youth Group Forming!
A high school youth group is forming at Trinity!  If you are in high school and 
want to hang out with other teens, this is for you!

We will share life events, food, play games, talk, listen, and engage in service 
activities. Participation is guaranteed to brighten your soul and will build 
relationships with other youth. Come check out this opportunity!  Look for more 
information soon. 

Open Forum/Group Study (New!)
(SPEAK Fellowship  www.speakfellowship.org)
Ages: Teens to Adults are welcome. 

Prerequisite skills: Listening, sharing (if you feel like it), and a heart for God’s word and his people
Think of this as nights at a round table (minus the table).

Trinity is hosting a one-hour open forum, moderated by Ian Griffith, on the first Thursday of each month at 7:00 
p.m. in the church parlor, for discussion on a wide-range of topics, such as those listed below.  Questions, topics 
and opinions, will be based on what you want to express—the one exception—NO politics!  Social media cannot 
properly replace civil discourse, and SPEAK Fellowship is designed to reinvigorate the lively art of discussion by 
placing people in a room with others to talk about what is important to them.   

Much like Paul found the Romans discussing topics at Mars Hill, Trinity invites you, members of Eben-ezer, our 
neighbors, and others in the area to join us on the first Thursday of each month for a one-hour opportunity to 
communicate.  Please prayerfully consider joining us for discussion and 30 minutes of fellowship and refreshment 
afterwards.  

This is a new opportunity to meet and share with the community as a whole, including those of other faiths and 
beliefs.  We extend to all the courtesy to speak our minds with the same expectation that we should carry in our 
daily lives—“Always be ready to give a defense to anyone who asks you for the reasoning  for your thoughts, 
beliefs, and hopes.  However, do this with gentleness and respect.”

Topics to consider:
Where did you get your designer “genes”?  
 How many races are there and why it does matter?
If science is settled, is your forefather a monkey, an amoeba, or an alien?  
The things that you are liable to read in the Bible--which one and why it matters? 
I’m unsure what XYZ means…can you help me? (This may be one of the few times a cellphone will be “approved” 
for use.)
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August 2017 Worship Helpers
  

In the event you have volunteered and have a scheduling conflict on that date, please contact 
and trade times with another person on the schedule and notify the church office.

ACOLYTES
8:00 a.m. Service 10:30 a.m. Service

6 Rylee Gibson John Harrop, Will Harrop
13 Erin Murray Jake Barrett, Ryan Barrett
20 Kaylin Berwanger Tori Froehlich, Abigail Bostrack
27 Sophia Griffith Gabi Dahl, Luke Poglayen

WORSHIP ASSISTANTS
8:00 a.m. Service 10:30 a.m. Service

6 Karen Kramer Richard Gunnell
13 Bob Jemc Ian Griffith
20 Volunteer needed Lynette Rodriguez
27 Richard Gunnell Julie Bostrack

READERS FOR WORSHIP
8:00 a.m. Service 10:30 a.m. Service

6 Terry Miller Marv Schaefer
13 Pat Leners Ian Griffith
20 Volunteer needed Lynette Rodriguez
27 Karen Kramer Abigail Bostrack

COMMUNION ASSISTANTS (10:30 a.m.)
6 Lynette Rodriguez, Doug Lawson

13 Gay Schaaf, Marv Schaefer
20 Mary Bentson, Brock Bentson 
27 Gay Schaaf, Ian Griffith

ALTAR GUILD Patti Garcia, Diane Huckstadt

NURSERY CARE (10:00 - 11:45 a.m.) Tammy Littleton

CHILDREN’S CHURCH (10:30 a.m.)

No Children’s Church in August

OFFERING COUNTERS 
Leader Team
6 Scott Haukereid Dick Adler, Janet Peterson

Kathy Adler, Charmayne Zoller

13 Brock Bentson Mary Bentson, Jean Whiteley
Linda Hallas, Janet Peterson

20 Scott Haukereid Len Jakimauskas, Janet Peterson
Diane Jakimauskas, Karen Zetterlund

27     Brock Bentson Dick Adler, Janet Peterson
Kathy Adler, Karen Kramer

USHERS
8:00 a.m. Service 10:30 a.m. Service
6 John Florian, The Bostrack Family

Carl Bretschneider
13 John Florian, Darleen Borke, Janet Peterson,

Carl Bretschneider Linda Ellinger
20 John Florian, Dave Kemp, Janet Peterson,

Carl Bretschneider Volunteer needed
27 John Florian, Darleen Borke, Janet Peterson,

Carl Bretschneider  

WELCOME DESK
7:45 - 9:45 a.m. 9:45 - 11:45 a.m.
6 Volunteer needed Gay Schaaf

13 Pat Leners Linda Schoensiegel
20 Richard Gunnell Ruth Doninger
27 Volunteer needed Ilona Snider

GREETERS
7:45 - 8:05 a.m.
6 (Front Door) Volunteer needed

(Narthex) Volunteer needed
13 (Front Door) Bob Jemc

(Narthex)        Pat Leners
20 (Front Door)   Volunteer needed

(Narthex)        Volunteer needed
27 (Front Door)   The Steinberg Family

(Narthex)        The Steinberg Family

10:15 - 10:35 a.m. 
6 (Front Door) Doug Lawson

(Narthex) Volunteer needed
13 (Front Door) Russ Snider

(Narthex)             Ilona Snider
20 (Front Door)        Joe Doninger

(Narthex)             Charmayne Zoller
27 (Front Door) Marv Schaefer

(Narthex) Arlene Schaefer

COFFEE SERVERS
9:15 a.m. until 10:15 a.m.
6 No Coffee - Fellowship Breakfast  

13 Richard Gunnell
20 Steve and Danielle Brumm
27 Lynette Rodriguez
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25519 W. IL Route 134, Ingleside, IL 60041

Church Office
August Hours: 8:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m.Tuesday thru Friday
Office: (847) 546-2109
Fax: (847) 740-2164
Web page: www.trinityonthehill.org
E-mail: trinityonthehill@sbcglobal.net

Sunday Schedule
8:00 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. Worship Services
9:15 a.m. - 10:15 a.m. Sunday School/Christian Education

Visitors Welcome!
Pastor: Janet Breum
Ministers: The people of Trinity


